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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School
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Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106
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Number 1                                                                                                                       Thursday 4th September 2013
Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back! I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Miss Sarah McDougall and Miss Danielle Glenn to the teaching staff and welcome all the new families to the school as children enter the Reception Class.

Foundation Stage Development

The school is certainly looking different from the end of last year. The ‘old nursery’ class is now completely different and the building work is nearing completion. All internal work is virtually completed and there is just the ICT equipment to install and an outside store room to build. Over the next few weeks we will be moving the furniture back in to the room and setting up the new Reception Class and Nursery. We hope to move everyone back in to their new areas by Monday 15th September but we will keep you up to date with the progress. The outside area in the Foundation Stage playground is also looking fantastic with a new climbing frame and outdoor garden. Thank you to all the parents who have helped. 
School Day

Until completion of the building work, the following early morning drop off and end of the day collection procedures will apply:
· The children in Reception start at 9am and parents can wait on the KS1 playground with their children until the doors open. The Reception Class finishes at 3.05pm and parents can wait on the KS1 playground until their children are let out of class. The adults working in Reception Class will only let the children leave when they see an adult the child is allowed to go home with. Please inform the class teacher if someone different is collecting your child.

· Children in KS1 start at 8.50am and finish at 3.05pm. In the morning the children wait on the KS1 playground until an adult opens the class doors. Year 1 children are allowed to be accompanied round to the playground in order to help them settle and feel less nervous but after Christmas we ask that parents encourage the children to walk round on their own. Some Year 1 children may already feel brave and confident enough to walk round on their own. Year 2 children are expected to make their own way to the KS1 playground. At the end of the day Year 1 parents can wait on the KS1 classroom as their children will be picked up from outside their classroom. Their teacher will ensure they go to the adult who is picking them up. The Year 2 parents can wait for their children on the KS2 playground and the children will leave via the exit near the ICT suite. 
· Children in KS2 start at 8.50am and finish at 3.15pm. In the morning children walk round to the KS2 playground. Children should not arrive at school before 8.35am. At the end of the day parents of children in KS2 should walk round to the KS2 playground. We ask that no parents come through the side gate to wait on the playgrounds to collect their children before 3pm as PE lessons may still be going on. 
School drop off and collection
Please take care when dropping off your children and can I remind you not to drop off your child or stop in front of the school gates. White’s Field car park is always busy at the start and end of the day so could I remind you to take care when using the car park
Scooters and Bikes

We love to see children riding scooters or bikes to school. If your child brings a scooter or bike they should not ride it at any time on school grounds; this includes the pathway which runs alongside White’s Field as this is generally very busy with adults and children and is not very wide. When children ride a bike to school they must wear a cycle helmet. Children can park their bikes and scooters in the racks by the outside of the hall.
Behaviour 

Just a reminder that all classes within the school follow the same system for managing and rewarding behaviour. We are still using the “Traffic light system” to encourage positive behaviour within the class where the children all start the day on a green circle and remain there unless they misbehave. Children on green at the end of the day earn a reward such as golden time. Children will still receive a Gold Star Award for doing something special for example an excellent piece of work, demonstrating the term’s value or showing real determination to do the best that they can. Children who are placed on the gold star will receive a certificate which they can take home and automatically receive a raffle ticket for the end of year prizes. 

Children who misbehave may be moved on to the orange circle and if they continue to misbehave will be placed on the red circle. Children on these circles at the end of the day will not receive the class reward; instead they will have to sit out. If a child continually disrupts the learning of other children in the class and fails to follow adult instructions then they will be have to go to the Reflection Room at lunchtime in order to think about their behaviour and to complete any work they may have missed. If a child is sent to the room three times, parents will be informed and will be asked to come in and have a chat with the class teacher. 

Breakfast club / After school club

Children can arrive at the club any time after 8am and if they go round to the small hall via the side gate on the KS2 playground they will find Mrs Hipwell and Mrs Walker waiting for them. You do not need to book to use the club; it is just a case of turning up when you would like to. There is a charge of 50p to use the club and then children pay for whatever food they order. Please come to the office if you would like a reminder of the cost of items on the menu. 

The school continues to run an after school club every day from 3.05pm – 5.30pm. The club takes place in the small hall and is led by Mrs Sue White and assisted by Mrs Sheryl Hipwell. The children do a range of activities including sports, cooking, arts and crafts. Please contact the office if you would like more information on the after school club. 
The school is closed on Friday 3rd October for an INSET day. We will be offering a holiday club for this day if there is a big enough demand. Mrs White will shortly send out more information. 

Mother and toddler group
The school will continue to run a weekly mother and toddler group on a Friday in the Nursery. 
Due to the building work the first one will be on Friday 19th September. The sessions run from 9.15am – 11.15am and costs £1.50. There is tea and coffee available and lots of activities are available for the children to experience. Please feel free to drop in at any time in the morning.
Choir

The junior choir (Year 4 – 6) will be starting on Thursday 11th September. The children should not arrive earlier than 8.15am for an 8.20am start. It will take place as usual in the big hall and the children will be learning the songs for the Young Voices concert which I am sure the children are looking forward to performing at. Children attending choir should enter school via the green side gate on to the KS2 playground and then in through the side door to the big hall. Please try to avoid using the front entrance as there is not always someone in the office to open the door.
The small choir (Year 1 – 3) will start on Friday 12th September at 8.45am in the big hall. Children who are attending the small choir should enter school via the side gate as usual and they will be able to get in to the big hall via the doors by the pathway. The children will be given regular reminders when they come in on a Friday to help them remember.
Joyful Music Tuition

Provided there is enough interest, Guitar Club will run again this term after school on a Monday (3.20 to 3.50pm).  It is led by the school guitar tutor, Mr Jeff Menday, with the primary objective of having fun!  Guitar Club is offered to children in Years 2-6, providing an opportunity to try out playing the guitar for six or twelve weeks in a group setting without having to commit for the longer term.  No experience is necessary – complete beginners are welcome – and guitars will be available for children who don’t own their own.  Guitar Club costs £24 for six weeks, after which there is no obligation to continue.  If your child would like to attend Guitar Club in Term 1, please contact the Joyful Music office on 01844 351193 as soon as possible.   

There are currently spaces for new students to start flute, clarinet, guitar and drum lessons at school.   Spaces for individual tuition are offered on a first come, first served basis.  To book lessons on any of these instruments, or just to register your interest, please fill out the Joyful Music Tuition form (available from the school office) and return it to the Joyful Music office address on the form.  Guitar and drums are offered to children in Year 1 and above, depending on the size of your child; flute and clarinet are best suited to Key Stage 2 children. 

Joyful Music lessons for existing pupils will start the week commencing 8th September; please could all children ensure that they bring their books and instruments to school on the relevant day.  

Christmas Pantomime

The MLSA have kindly organised another trip for the whole school to the pantomime, Cinderella, at Aylesbury Theatre. This will take place on Wednesday 17th December 2014. We are still finalising the details so information will follow as soon as we have it. All classes from Reception to Year 6 will be attending. The Christmas dinner will not be on the same day as the pantomime but will be on Tuesday 16th December.
School Photographs

This year the school photographer will be in on Tuesday 14th October. On this day the photographer will be taking individual children’s photos as well as sibling groups. Due to very few people buying class photographs over the last few years, the photographer will only be taking class photos for F1 and Year 6.

New Curriculum and New SEN code of practice

This year schools are introducing a New Curriculum which the government hopes will raise standards throughout schools. This curriculum is different in several ways but the main change is that there will no longer be any levels such as 2a or 4b. As a school we have had to look at how we will now assess children without levels as well as the topics we teach throughout the school. We will provide more information and there will be an open evening on Wednesday 22nd October to highlight the key changes. A new SEN code of practice has also been introduced and this will also make changes to the way children with special educational needs are identified. For the time being though, we will still be using the old format for IEPs as we trial a new format and update our guidance. As things become clearer we will hold a meeting to go through the major changes.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg

Dairy Dates

Term 1: The values this term are Respect and Responsibility 
Wednesday 3rd September: Children return to school
Monday 8th September: Start of safety week

Wednesday 10th September: 6.30pm Yenworthy meeting for Year 6 parents

Friday 12th September: Tour of Britain visits Chinnor

Friday 26th September: MLSA adult quiz night

Wednesday 1st October: 8.45am – 10am Year 6 visit LWS
Thursday 2nd October: 9.30am Harvest Festival 

Friday 3rd October: School closed INSET day

Monday 6th – Friday 10th October: Year 6 school journey

Thursday 9th October: Foundation Stage open morning

Tuesday 14th October: School photographs

Wednesday 15th October: Year 6 Parents meeting about LWS at St. Andrews School

Wednesday 22nd October: 6.30pm – 8.00pm Open Evening on the New Curriculum

Thursday 23rd October: Year 6 I.M.Ps visit

Friday 24th October: Last day of term
Term 2: The values for this term are strength and courage
Monday 3rd November: Children return to school

Friday 7th November: 6.30pm MLSA fireworks night
Friday 14th November: Children in need

Monday 17th November: Anti bullying week

Monday 1st December: 3.30pm – 6.30pm Parent consultations

Wednesday 3rd December: 5.30pm – 8.30pm Parent consultations

Monday 8th December: 2pm KS1 Christmas dress rehearsal

Tuesday 9th December: 9.30am Reception Class Christmas dress rehearsal

Tuesday 9th December: 2pm KS1 Christmas performance

Wednesday 10th December: 9.30am Reception Class Christmas performance

Wednesday 10th December: 2pm KS2 Christmas dress rehearsal
Thursday 11th December: 2pm & 7pm KS2 Christmas performance
Tuesday 16th December: Christmas  dinner

Wednesday 17th December: Christmas Panto visit

Friday 19th December: 1.30pm Family Assembly and last day of term.

Monday 5th January: Children return to school
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